
 

Newsletter 
Friday, 26th May 

Ofsted 
We would again like to say to you all a huge thank you all your support before, during and after our 
recent Ofsted inspection. As mentioned yesterday, although we cannot share the outcome of the 
inspection until the report is ready, we can say that it was a positive experience and every member of 
our community should be proud. Our children were amazing, and as a thank you treat, they have 
tucked in to ice-cream in sun (or shade)! Thanks again! 

Aspire 
Thank you to Dean Cartwright from Hartlepool Football Club who 
worked with some of our Key Stage 2 children on Wednesday. He 
spoke to the children about various job roles available in a career in 
sport. We hope to visit Hartlepool Football Club very soon. 
 
Erin, from North East Raising Aspiration Partnership, worked with our 
Year 6 children yesterday, raising their aspirations in careers involving 
coding. Alongside the support of two Teesside University 
Ambassadors, Erin gave our children tasks and challenges where they 
were able to control and navigate a spherical robot around our 
Bousfield Suite. Children particularly enjoyed changing their robot's 
colour and enabling it to speak! 
 
Some of our Year 5 children were invited to take part in an Aspire2Be 
visit to Hartlepool College of Further Education this morning. The 
children were met by the college staff and they enjoyed a presentation 
to find out about the courses available at the college. This was 
followed by a tour where the children had the opportunity to visit 
some exciting areas, including: the aerospace aircraft hanger, fuselage, 
automotive garage and the construction workshops. 

Languages Cinema Nights 
Well done to those Y3/4, and Y5/6 who participated in our Languages 
Cinema nights. They enjoyed a variety of additional activities too. Well 
done all! 

 

Sponsored Cycle 
This has been another fantastic event and experience for our pupils and staff, and we all had a great morning supporting the Red Sky Foundation. Our Y5 pupils 
had the added CPR experience, which they faced very maturely and sensibly. Your support for this event has been out of this world, and we very happy to say that 
(so far), the Fens Community has raised a staggering £3553.22! Wow! Thank you all – yet another occasion to be proud! 

PSQM 
We are delighted to inform you that our submission 
for the ‘Primary Science Quality Mark’ has been 
successful and we have achieved the ‘GILT Award’! 
This truly reflects our commitment to excellence in 
science teaching and learning. 

Merit Winners 
Well done to our merit winners. They have demonstrated excellent ‘communication’ and have also 
had 100% attendance this week! 

 

Y4 skipping 
Well done to our Y4 children who competed in the town 
finals of the skipping competition at Brierton Sports Centre 
on Wednesday. Children showed excellent skipping skills and 
team work throughout the competition.  
 

Y5/6 Outdoor Athletics 
20 of our Y5 and Y6 children had a great time competing in 
an outdoor athletics competition today at Manor. They 
demonstrated a fantastic level of skill in a range of track and 
field events. Their attitude was exemplary throughout and all 
children showed a great competitive spirit. 
 

Y5 Boys Cricket Town Final 
On Monday, our Y5/6 cricket team attended the town final 
competition at Hornby Park at Seaton Carew. They played 
some fantastic cricket in their matches, finishing second 
overall. They were brilliant representatives for the school and 
demonstrated great communication and teamwork.  
 

Y1 Phonics 
When we return to school on Monday 12th June, 
our fantastic Y1 pupils will be carrying out their Y1 
Phonics assessments during that week. They have 
been working extremely hard and we wish them 
the very best of luck! 

 


